
 
 
 

Submission by the North-East Atlantic Fisheries Commission 
 

Regarding the report of the Secretary-General of the United Nations on Oceans and the 
Law of the Sea, pursuant to General Assembly resolution 74/19 

 
 
The following is the contribution by the North-East Atlantic Fisheries Commission (NEAFC) to 
the preparation of the report of the Secretary-General of the United Nations on Oceans and 
the Law of the S
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19 circumstances. A recent step 
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In summary, independent scientific advice which is firmly ecosystem based, is fundamental 
to management decisions that NEAFC takes in all aspects of fisheries and conservation.  
 
Broader Oceans Governance. 

A major ini
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on closed areas from 2004 onwards. This Recommendation has been updated several times 
since then, including following the annual recurrent advice requests to ICES for all available 
information on distribution of vulnerable habitats and fisheries activities relevant to the 
Regulatory Area. The measures ensure that the only areas where bottom fisheries can legally 
take place in the Regulatory Area, apart from the potential (as yet unused) for restricted 
exploratory fisheries, are in areas that are established bottom fishing areas where the best 
available scientific advice has suggested that VMEs do not, or are unlikely to, occur. The parts 
of 'existing' bottom fishing areas that are not closed are subject to various measures, 
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Part XIII Regional Cooperation 
 
Applying an ecosystem based management approach to oceans implies that all organisations 
involved in regulation/management of human activities in the marine environment are 
cooperating and coordinating actions under their different legal mandates. While NEAFC has 
become involved in considering the effects of fisheries on the other parts of the marine 
ecosystem and on biodiversity, NEAFC’s legal competence remains limited to managing 
fisheries. The fact that the vulnerable marine ecosystems that NEAFC is making efforts to 
protect can be affected by human activities other than fishing has led NEAFC to work with 
other organisations, with complementary legal competences, such as OSPAR. NEAFC and 
OSPAR have continued in their cooperation, for instance through a May 2019 meeting in 
Gothenburg, Sweden, under the ‘collective arrangement between competent international 
organisations on cooperation and coordination regarding selected areas in areas beyond 
national jurisdiction in the North-East Atlantic’. The collective arrangement meeting 
continues to include observers from the Secretariats of other regional environment and 
fisheries bodies. The 2020 collective arrangement meeting is now delayed until 2021. This 
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